
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular meeting  MEETING DATE: Month 02/21/2023 

FROM: Steve Thomas, Asst Public Works Director. 

SUBJECT: Road improvements. 
 

BACKGROUND 

Staff is recommending that we use Duval asphalt off Clay County bid # 2020/2021-151 AM1 to 

pave/overlay Walnut St from East of the school board driveway at the parking lot to Pine St enter 

section. This part of Walnut St is the worst road the City owns and staff does highly recommend this 

project. 

If Council decides to make this pavement look like brick later with stamping it would need to be milled 

at least an inch off and then repave a stamp. This is a very costly Process for the city which we are 

finding out in the downtown project as well.  

This project would dramatically help this drive through the downtown area much smoother and look a 

lot better covering up holes, patch work and missing brick that have been removed over the years 

because of utility work or other reason unknown to us.  

Also, approval of overlaying olive St for one block that was removed because of a drainage project done 

buy city staff replacing 300ft of 36’ drainage pipe 8ft deep.  

FISCAL IMPACT 

Walnut St - 001-3052-5006370 - $ 62,858.70 

Olive St – 001-3052-5006370 - $ 25,159.20         

For a Total - $ 88,017.79 

RECOMMENDATION 

 City Council approves Duval asphalt to pave / Overlay part of Walnut St and Olive St for a 

amount of $88,017.79 
 


